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April 17, 2009 
To: Toronto and East York Community Council 
Re: Boulevard Café License – 443 Parliament St.  

Background

  

City Council at its meeting on March 3, 4 and 5, 2008 adopted motion 
M17.18 entitled “Liquor Licence Application – 443 Parliament Street – 
Wing Machine which recommended support of the application for a 
liquor license at this location provided that conditions agreed upon by 
the ward Councillor, the applicant, City Staff, local residents and the 
AGCO were met.  A number of these conditions relate specifically to the 
outdoor patio area.        

In the event that this applicant receives a Boulevard Café license this 
patio season, I am asking that Toronto and East York Community 
Council request Municipal Licensing and Standards to actively monitor 
and enforce those conditions which apply to the outdoor patio, and 
report back to the ward Councillor and Toronto and East York 
Community Council.  

Recommendations

  

That Toronto and East York Community Council:  

1. Direct Municipal Licensing and Standards to regularly monitor the 
location to ensure compliance with the conditions and report back 



to Toronto and East York Community Council at the end of the 
2009 patio season.  

2. Direct Municipal Licensing and Standards to immediately report to 
the ward Councillor if there are any violations of the conditions of 
the agreement.    

Sincerely,    

Pam McConnell 
Councillor, Ward 28 


